Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday, January 14, 2014
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.

Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room. 

Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to adopt the agenda as written.  Voted (7-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Special Meeting of December 17, 2013 as written.  Voted (7-0)
Public Remarks  None
Presentations
Lego League Presentation

The Lego League was not able to be present for the meeting.  Mrs. Moore thanked Michele Barber, Jack Solomon and Chris Voelker for their participation in the program.
Update from High School Building Committee

Michele Barber, Vice Chairman of the High School Building Committee, provided an update on the building project.  She provided an overview of the quarterly reports that have been prepared. She reviewed the recent issue with the error in the enrollment numbers that were reported with the grant. The architects have gone back to the drawing board to revise the square footage based on the correct enrollment.
Bids & Contracts 
Police Vehicle
Mr. Maniscalco provided an overview of the agenda report, which will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office, for the purchase of a new police vehicle. 

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to authorize the Finance Director to procure goods and services from MHQ of 750 Newfield Street, Middletown, CT in accordance with State of Connecticut contract #12PSX0194.  Voted (7-0)
Unleaded Gasoline for Town & Board of Education
Mr. Maniscalco provided an overview of the agenda report, which will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office, for the purchase of unleaded gasoline. 

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to authorize the Finance Director to purchase unleaded gasoline from East River Energy through December 31, 2014.  Voted (7-0)
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations 
Good Samaritan Resolution
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to adopt the Good Samaritan Resolution.  Voted (7-0).  The date for Good Samaritan Day will be chosen at the next meeting.
Continued Business 
Results of Legal Review Sub-Committee
Mr. Maniscalco reviewed a memo prepared by the Legal Review Sub-Committee that recommends continuing with Halloran-Sage for the remainder of the two year agreement.
2014 STEAP Grant

Ms. Moore asked if there were any additional items to add to the list for the STEAP grant opportunities.  Already on the list is the lake, sidewalks, Airline Trail, Joint Facilities equipment and 13 Watrous Street.  Mr. Reich asked that Mr. Maniscalco and the staff review the options.
Results of Water Workshop

Ms. Moore noted there was a great turnout at the Water Workshop.  It was asked that the Water Task Force be reinstated.  She also received a response from Thad King who supports the development of a water system.  The former Water Task Force Resolution will be updated for the next meeting.
Timeline/Goals for Boards and Commissions

A sub-committee was formed to review the goals for boards and commissions.  The sub-committee will consist of Kevin Reich, Mark Philhower and George Pfaffenbach.
New Business 

Meeting of East Hampton Pastors
Mr. Reich will be organizing a meeting with the pastors in the community.
Map Sign at Century 21 Parking Lot

Ms. Moore received an email from Rick Berkenstock regarding the map sign noting that he gives permission for it to be restored or demolished.  The map sign project will be handed over to the Economic Development Commission.
Scheduling of FOI Workshop for Employees and Volunteers
A Freedom of Information workshop will be scheduled for employees and board and commission members.  
16 Whispering Woods Mailbox Request
A letter from a resident was reviewed requesting additional reimbursement for a damaged mailbox.  The Council discussed the $25 reimbursement policy and decided no action would be taken on the matter.
Adoption of Clean Energy Task Force Mission/Long & Short and Clean Energy Communities Municipal Pledge
The Council reviewed the Clean Energy pledge and goals and asked if the Clean Energy Task Force could attend the next meeting to give a brief presentation on these items.
Conveyance of Property – 5 Niles Street
Mr. Maniscalco reviewed a letter from the attorney of the owner of 5 Niles Street.  The owner would like to convey 247 square feet of his property that has been paved and maintained by the town for quite some time.  Mr. Hintz indicated that this issue would need to go before the Board of Finance prior to Council approval as it is a conveyance of property.
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to accept the 247 square feet of property pending approval by the Board of Finance.  Voted (7-0)
Free Little Libraries
Mrs. Moore reviewed the Little Free Libraries Project.  It is a “take a book, return a book” spot that could be placed in several places in town.  An information sheet will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
Town Manager Report 

Update on Kx
Mr. Maniscalco reported that Kx is still working on the digital bridge and being able to produce case numbers to the police department.  He also reported that the town is still working on an RFP for dispatch services.  
Appointments to EDC
Mr. Maniscalco appointed Mimi Perrotti and Tim Csere to the Economic Development Commission.
State Route 66/196 Intersection Project

Mr. Maniscalco provided an update on the Rt. 66/196 project and the Christopher Brook project. The data sheet will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office.  He also reported that the Brewer Road project has already gone out to bid.  A press release will be prepared for all of the projects.
The Council asked that Phil Sissick attend the next meeting to give an update on the road bonding project.

Other
Mr. Hintz asked about the cleaning at Town Hall.  Mr. Maniscalco reported that a cleaning company will be coming in temporarily.
Mr. Hintz noted his concern about the police pursuit on Route 16 recently and commented on a past lawsuit related to a high speed chase.  He commented on a pursuit policy and standard operating procedures from 1978, 1985, 1986 and 2000.  Mr. Maniscalco provided an overview of what happened the day of the recent incident and noted the police officers responded in the best public interest.
Town Council Liaison Reports  None
Appointments
Arts & Cultural Commission
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to reappoint Sheila Tomlinson Earle to the Arts & Cultural Commission.  Voted (7-0)
Building Code Board of Appeals
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to appoint Steven Hall and Ray Zatorski to the Building Code Board of Appeals.  Voted (7-0)
Housing Authority
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to reappoint Ann McLaughlin to the Housing Authority.  Voted (7-0)
Housing Code Board of Appeals
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to reappoint John Hanson to the Housing Code Board of Appeals.  Voted (7-0)

Inland Wetlands Watercourses Agency
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to reappoint W, Dean Kavalkovich as a full member and to appoint Martin Podskoch as an alternate to the Inland Wetlands Watercourses Agency.  Voted (7-0)

Planning & Zoning
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to reappoint Ray Zatorski and Meg Wright to the Planning & Zoning Commission.  Voted (7-0)

Agriculture Commission
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to appoint Rebecca McLean to the Agriculture Commission with a two year term.  Voted (7-0)

Chatham Health Board
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to appoint Town Manager Michael Maniscalco to the Chatham Health Board.  Voted (7-0)

Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Reich, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $2,296.50.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks 

Bill Marshall, Fairlawn Avenue, commented on the Clean Energy Task Force and encouraged the Council to think of their goals and pledge related to how much money can be saved for taxpayers.
Chris Goff, Board of Education, noted that the Board of Education has begun their budget process.  By March 1st they will give a presentation to the Board of Finance.  He asked about a TriBoard Meeting and the Budget Policy Statement.
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements
A letter was received from Middlesex Land Trust requesting a donation.
Executive Session
Strategy and Negotiations Regarding Collective Bargaining
Discussion of Possible Land Acquisitions
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Philhower to enter Executive Session at 8:45 p.m. with Town Manager Michael Maniscalco invited into the executive session.  Voted (7-0)
Executive Session ended at 9:00 p.m.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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